
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on Thursday 8th 

February 2018 at 7.30pm 

 

Apologies  

  Cllrs Laughton and Rainbow 

 

Present 

  Chairman Mr Bust, Mr Paris, Mrs Herbert, Mrs Simmonds, Mrs Godfrey, Mr 

Bevans, Mrs Todd, Clerk Mr Rickett 

  2 members of the public 

 

Minutes of the previous meeting were signed as a true and correct record 

 

Matters arising from previous minutes 

  Conservation officer – Mr Paris will try to book him for 8th March 

 

Village Hall 

  The scaffold has been erected  - there has been one accident a member of the 

WI tripped on the path getting round the scaffold – several concerns were raised about the 

scaffold – part has been erected on Mr and Mrs Godfreys land before gaining permission, the 

scaffold does not have any warning tape on it, and the fire exit is partially blocked.  Mr 

Bevans informed the PC that a party is booked for Saturday and they can’t change the venue 

– clerk and chairman to make sure the fire exit can be used.  PC agreed from Monday 12 th 

February the Hall will be closed until further notice 

 The chairman and clerk will meet with Mr Garratt to bring up these points and talk 

about the interior of the Hall, to see if things need removing from the walls or covering up 

and if the builders need to use the kitchen or toilets 

  Mr Bevans is looking to arrange a games night, date to be set 

 

Roads and hedges 

  The hedge on School Lane has been cut 

  The clerk had met with Mike Keeling of Highways and he informed us that 

there would no more signage or road markings as all necessary ones are in place and more 

would detract from those already there 

  Someone from Highways will be going into school to talk about road safety 

  Speed Watch is waiting for the weather to improve as a point of safety 

  The cross road street light is obscured by a tree in the garden of the Old 

Plough 

  A large pothole has appeared opposite Littledale Cottage   

  Litter picking – it was reported that someone had cleared 4 bin bags of rubbish 

off of School Lane 

 

Defibrillator 

  The defibrillator is being wired into the phone box this week, the sign has now 

been put up 

  The second defibrillator will be put up by the hairdressers on Radley Road and 

wired into the shop 

 

 

 



Dog/litter bin 

  The new dog bin has been ordered and will be put up in the overflow car park 

at the Waggon and Horses 

 

Open Meeting 

  Several items were raised 

  School Lane the 30 mph sign is obscured by trees 

  School Lane hedge has been cut, but nothing has been cleared up 

  School Lane a tree needs looking at possibly owned by Willow Tree House 

  School Lane drains need clearing 

 

Correspondence 

  War Memorials – an idea has been raised to list all 1st World War names on 

one memorial in Nottingham – Mr Paris to look into 

 

Finance 

  Agreed to pay 

  Cleaners (1 hour)    £15.50 

  NALC subscription    £94.48 

 

Planning 

  Evergreen Barn 

  School Lane 

  Householder application for entrance and garage store over 

 Mrs Godfrey declared an interest and left the meeting 

  Supported 6 for 

 

Planning decision 

  The PC have been notified by a District Councillor that the application for 2 

bungalows adj Cedar Lea Radley Road has gone to appeal no action to be taken as our 

previous comments have been included 

 

Items for the next agenda 

 

Date of next meeting 

  Thursday 8th March 7.30pm venue to be confirmed 

 

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 8.50pm  

 


